
March 3, 2016 at 2:00 pm
Conference Room 308

House Committee on Finance

To: Representative Sylvia Luke, Chair
 Representative Scott Nishimoto, Vice Chair

From: Michael Robinson
 Vice President – Government Relations & Community Affairs

Re: Testimony in Support – HB 1874, HD1

My name is Michael Robinson, Vice President, Government Relations and Community Affairs at
Hawai‘i Pacific Health (HPH). Hawai‘i Pacific Health is a not-for-profit health care system, and
the state’s largest health care provider and non-governmental employer. Hawai‘i Pacific Health
is committed to providing the highest quality medical care and service to the people of Hawai‘i
and the Pacific Region through its four hospitals, more than 50 outpatient clinics and service
sites, and over 1,600 affiliated physicians. Hawai‘i Pacific Health’s hospitals are Kapi‘olani
Medical Center for Women & Children, Pali Momi Medical Center, Straub Clinic & Hospital and
Wilcox Memorial Hospital.

HPH is writing in support of HB 1874 which makes an emergency appropriation for for a 24
hour, 7 days a week rapid response emergency services unit for the County of Kauai.  Timely
access to life-saving health care is essential for all communities.  The availability of ambulances
and emergency medical personnel are critical components to making sure patients are
transported to hospitals as quickly as possible and greatly improves outcomes.  The
appropriation provided in this measure will enhance the delivery of emergency medical services
and remove some of the barriers to obtaining needed services.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.



March 3, 2016 at 2:00 pm
Conference Room 308

House Committee on Finance

To: Representative Sylvia Luke, Chair
 Representative Scott Nishimoto, Vice Chair

From: Jen Chahanovich
 CEO, Wilcox Memorial Hospital

Re: Testimony in Support – HB 1874, HD1

My name is Jen Chahanovich and I am the chief executive officer of Wilcox Memorial Hospital.
Founded in 1938, Wilcox Memorial Hospital is a not-for-profit hospital dedicated to providing the
Kaua‘i community with accessible, quality health care. Wilcox is the largest medical facility on
Kaua‘i and has been recognized as one of the nation’s best small hospitals. With 185 physicians
on staff, Wilcox Memorial Hospital offers island residents and visitors expert diagnosis and
treatment for more than 22 specialties.  It is a state-of-the-art acute care facility with a full suite
of services including emergency, OB/GYN, pediatrics, cardiology, gastroenterology,
ophthalmology, pulmonology, nephrology, orthopedics, neurology, internal medicine and family
practice.

I am writing in support of HB 1874, HD1 which makes an appropriation for emergency medical
services for a 24 hour, 7 days a week rapid response services unit for the County of Kauai.
Timely access to life-saving health care is essential for all communities.  The availability of
ambulances and emergency medical personnel are critical components to making sure patients
are transported to hospitals as quickly as possible and greatly improves outcomes.  The
appropriation provided in this measure will enhance the delivery of emergency medical services
and remove some of the barriers to obtaining needed services.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.
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